

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

JUL 1 1 2016

OFFICE OF AIR AND RADIATION

Mr. Robert H. Colby, Co-Chair NACAA Air Toxics Committee National Association of Clean Air Agencies 444 North Capitol Street, NW Suite 307 Washington, D.C. 20001

Dear Mr. Colby:

Thank you for the March 21, 2016, letter sent by you and Mr. O'Sullivan sent on behalf of the National Association of Clean Air Agencies (NACAA). In your letter, you request that the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency review the source category list under Clean Air Act (CAA) section 112(c) and, in addition, that the agency specifically list methyl bromide fumigation as a source category and set emission standards for that source category.

As you know, I share your interest in ensuring that sources emitting major amounts of hazardous air pollutants (HAP) be listed, as appropriate, under CAA section 112(c) and I appreciate the work that the NACAA members have done to provide us with information on potential major sources of HAP. I understand that you met with staff from the Office of Air Quality Planning and Standards (OAQPS) on June 23, 2016, to discuss the basis for the list of sources of HAP that you reference in your letter, and to discuss your priorities. As a next step, OAQPS staff will follow up with the state contacts identified with the listed sources regarding the information discussed at the meeting to refine this list.

Again, thank you for your letter. If you have any questions, please contact Bill Lamason, Leader of the Policy and Strategies Group, OAQPS, at (919) 541-5374.

Sincerely,

Janet G. McCabe

J. +6, 76

Acting Assistant Administrator



UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

JUL 1 1 2016

OFFICE OF AIR AND RADIATION

Mr. William O'Sullivan, Co-Chair NACAA Air Toxics Committee National Association of Clean Air Agencies 444 North Capitol Street, NW Suite 307 Washington, D.C. 20001

Dear Mr. O'Sullivan:

Thank you for the March 21, 2016, letter sent by you and Mr. Colby on behalf of the National Association of Clean Air Agencies (NACAA). In your letter, you request that the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency review the source category list under Clean Air Act (CAA) section 112(c) and, in addition, that the agency specifically list methyl bromide fumigation as a source category and set emission standards for that source category.

As you know, I share your interest in ensuring that sources emitting major amounts of hazardous air pollutants (HAP) be listed, as appropriate, under CAA section 112(c) and I appreciate the work that the NACAA members have done to provide us with information on potential major sources of HAP. I understand that you met with staff from the Office of Air Quality Planning and Standards (OAQPS) on June 23, 2016, to discuss the basis for the list of sources of HAP that you reference in your letter, and to discuss your priorities. As a next step, OAQPS staff will follow up with the state contacts identified with the listed sources regarding the information discussed at the meeting to refine this list.

Again, thank you for your letter. If you have any questions, please contact Bill Lamason, Leader of the Policy and Strategies Group, OAQPS, at (919) 541-5374.

Sincerely,

Janet G. McCabe

1-46.7dea

Acting Assistant Administrator